
I  n our last newsletter, I wrote 

that membership is always vital 

to the growth of our council. Since 

then, we welcomed Timothy Mar-

tin into our ranks as he completed 

his Admission (1st) Degree. 

Shortly thereafter he and Marcus 

Jacobs completed their Formation 

(2nd) Degree.   

We are currently at a critical time 

in the renewal of membership 

dues. As of our last business meet-

ing on March 13, the council had 

received 70 percent renewal of 

membership. We are hopeful and 

trust in God that more will renew. 

The importance of membership 

renewal is twofold: to allow our 

council to support its operating 

budget, and to support charitable 

activities, events and organizations 

outside our council.  

We are going to be very active 

this Lent. We started the season 

with our annual Fish Fry Fridays, 

which we will be doing ourselves 

as opposed to having it catered. 

Our goal will be to donate some of 

the proceeds to subsidize the senior 

altar boysô annual trip to Rome. 

The remaining proceeds will be 

donated to other charitable causes 

designated by our council.   

Other activities planned include 

spiritual reflection (mini-retreat), 

Good Friday promotion and an es-

say contest (students in grades 8-

12 at Lumen Christi and Holy Ro-

sary). We also will pray two nove-

nas: the Novena for Repentance, 

Renewal and Rebuilding as recom-

mended by Pope Francis and our 

bishops (currently underway), and 

the Novena for Life April 9-17.   

Coats for Kids, conducted with 

other councils, was completed as 

of the writing of this article.   

If all that isnôt enough, we are 

participating in 40 Days of Life 

each Saturday during Lent from 4 

p.m. to 6 p.m. Members gather at 

the Planned Parenthood at 86th 

Street and Georgetown Road to 

pray the rosary, Divine Mercy 

chaplet and participate in the sign 

campaign. On April 13, we plan to 

gather there along with other 

groups from Holy Rosary as part 

of our Novena for Life.  

After Lent, we are planning two 

special events. The first is the 

Marion Icon display May 10-12. It 

is a devotion to Our Lady on be-

half of our brothers and sisters of 

faith who are at risk around the 

world. This basically has the same 

theme as our ñRefuge Relief for 

Persecuted Christians,ò for which 

we are handing out prayer cards 

during our fish fry. Hopefully we 

will be able to make a donation to 

this cause from our proceeds. 

The other special event will also 

occur May 12. We will be promot-

ing a special collection for our par-

ishôs seminarian and postulant. 

Prior to this collection, we will 

promote a special awareness pro-

gram to the parish to illustrate the 

importance of vocations to the 

priesthood and religious life.   

A couple of other things I would 

like to add is that on April 10 , our 

council will conduct an Admission 

(1st) Degree ceremony, and on 

April 30, we will be conduct a For-

mation (2nd) Degree ceremony.   

I might add the State Convention 

will be held May 4-5. So far we 

have only one delegate signed up; 

we need one more delegate and 

two alternates.    

As you can see, we will be very 

busy. Please take the opportunity 

to assist with any of the activities 

mentioned. Your participation is 

greatly appreciated.  

Made God bless you during this 

Lenten season. 
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Restoration project continues in bell tower  
 

T he project to restore the beauty of the west 

bell tower stairwell and railing at Holy Ro-

sary Church is continuing, slowly, but surely.  

For those who do not know, I along with 

brother Knights (including sons), plus a few oth-

ers, have been working the past few years to re-

store the beauty at our parish church. Now, spe-

cifically, the focus is on the stairwell and railing 

restoration in the west bell tower. This beautifi-

cation work started years ago with the parishôs 

Organ Project, as we refinished the floors on the 

third floor of the church.  

On this page you can see the ñbeforeò and cur-

rent pictures of the south side of the west best 

tower section, leading down to the second-floor 

choir loft.  

If you want to help with this work, please con-

tact me. Or, if you want a tour of bell tower and/

or bells, just ask! Slow and steady wins the race. 

Come join the fun! Swing a hammer or pry bar, 

pull nails, plane some boards, paint trim é fun 

for all! We do not discriminate on ability. 

Ad Majorem Dei Gloriam. 

Photos by Jerry Friederick 
 

Above and below right: ñBeforeò pictures of the treads, risers and balusters 
hiding behind the hardboard on stairwells with hand -railing removal.  

Bottom left:  

The second -floor 
(choir loft level) 
and third -floor 
ñQuasimodoò 
area with the 
refinished railing 
assembly in-
stalled, and the 
floor refinished.  

(The ñQuasi-
modoò area is 
where Brother 
Jerry ñQuasi-
modoò Frieder-
ick does most of 
his bell tower 
work!)  
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óThe time is now! There is no room for compromise!ô 
 

R ecently at the United Nations, some member nations and their NGO (non-governmental organizations) 

lackeys attempted to persuade/convince and force non-cooperative (i.e., Pro-Life) nations to corrupt their 

Pro-Life cultures by adopting reproductive leg-

islation. In other words, an abortion mentality 

along with legalized abortion on demand. In 

mid-March, during the U.N. Commission of 

the Status of Women, ñreproductive rightsò 

was the major topic because they seem to think 

that women cannot thrive without the right to 

kill their pre-born young. 

Obianuju (Uju) Ekeocha, a Nigerian Pro-Life 

activist and founder of Culture of Life Africa 

(www.cultureof-lifeafrica.com), attended 

one of the conferences called ñAll United 

for the Right to Abortion.ò She had this to 

say: 

For everybody who cares for the sanc-

tity of human life, the time is now! This 

is a wakeup call for you to rise up and 

defend the right of everyone to live from 

the womb to the tomb, the right to life of the unborn, the right to life of the adult at every stage of de-

velopment. Pro-Life people, this is your wakeup call to rise up and do not compromise, not even an 

inch, because from what I have seen here, from the heart of the pro-abortion movement é there is no 

room for compromise. They do not want to compromise. They want abortion to be legal in every coun-

try, in every situation. 

Abortion-controlled states here in the United States are passing or attempting to pass laws allowing children 

born alive after failed abortions to be deprived to medical care. This is infanticide, and our representatives in 

the District of Columbia cannot bring themselves to stop the dismemberment of the most innocent among us. 

The good news, however, is that states with Pro-Life majorities are passing laws to protect preborn children. 

As Uju said, ñ é the time is now é do not compromise é ò 

Defend life! 

Dates to remember: 

March 6 to April 14  
40 Days for Life prayer vigil to end abortion  

Where: Planned Parenthood, 8590 Georgetown Rd, Indianapo-
lis. 

When: Holy Rosaryôs hours, 3 p.m. to 6 p.m. every Saturday 
(come for 1 hour) 

Santo Rosario Council, please especially attend on Satur-
day, April 13, from 4 p.m. to 5 p.m.  
 

April 9  
Pro-Life Film Series  

 Film: ñThe Third Way: Homosexuality and the Catholic Churchò  

 Where: St. John Catholic Church, Pan-Am Building (across 
Georgia Street from the church) 

 When: 6:30 p.m. 

 Panelists: Father John Hollowell, pastor of Annunciation Parish, 
Brazil, Ind.; Deacon Steve Hodges, chaplain of Courage 

 

 

UPCOMING  DEGREE CEREMONIES  
Admission (1st) Degree  ....... Wednesday, April 10  ..... at Holy Rosary 

Formation (2nd) Degree  ....... Tuesday, April 30  ........... at Holy Rosary 

Knighthood (3rd) Degree  ..... Sunday, April 14  ............ at Northside K of C 

Patriotic (4th) Degree  ........... Saturday, June 15  ......... at SS. Francis & Clare, Greenwood 

For more information, contact Grand Knight Charlie Stevens, stevens.charles39@yahoo.com 


